
Pembroke Regional Hospital 
MEMO 

To: All Staff and Physicians 

From: Sabine Mersmann, President and CEO 

Date: July 11, 2025 

Subject: Flag Lowered to Half-Mast 

 

Please note that our flag has been lowered to half-mast in honour of 

Suzanne Kramer-Martin, Decision Support Analyst at Pembroke 

Regional Hospital for 26.5 years, who passed away on July 1, 2025. 

 

During her time at PRH, Suzanne was a wonderful and valuable 

support to the Senior Leadership and Management Teams and her 

positive spirit and willingness to help others made a significant impact 

on all of us. She was not just a colleague, but a friend to many, always 

ready with a smile and a helping hand, especially when supporting the 

Staff Association over many years with events such as the Children’s 

Christmas Party. 

 

We will be honouring Suzanne’s memory through a memorial service 

that will be scheduled at a later date and through a donation to the 

Foundation in her name. 

 

We are saddened by her loss and we are sending love and strength to 

her friends, co-workers, and family at this difficult time.   


